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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #2
September 20, 2011
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:10PM with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Carole Perruso-Brown, Vice-Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Tina Arora, Teri Bostic, David Dowell, Paul Ratanasiripong, Yolanda Green, Ann Johnson, Thomas Ketty, Nicki Genovese, Doug Harris, Pat Kearney, Kaoru Oguri, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, Henry Wu, Dee Dee Green, Doug Harris, Mike Losquadro, David Dowell, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Tariq Shehab, Jalal Torabzadeh
2. The agenda for the meeting was approved unanimously.

3. The minutes of the September 6, 2011 were approved.

4. Announcements:

· Budget and enrollment updates

· Ted Kadowaki:  no budget update

· David Dowell:  no enrollment update until Census

5.  Reports

a. Report on Summer 2011 program enrollment and finances, Study Abroad programs, and International Education changes and challenges – AVP and Dean Jeet Joshee; Time Certain – 1:10pm.  Independent discussion among URC members followed. 

i. International Education:  

1. After reorganization last year, a Task Force chaired by the Academic Senate chair was created by the Provost to make recommendations, one of which is to develop an International strategic plan
a. Strategic plan will be completed by late Fall or Spring; all stakeholders will be involved
b. Instituted a faculty incentive award: 17 faculty projects were awarded; faculty will be implementing their programs this year

c. Established funds ($25K) for student scholarships (N = 60)

d. Plan to increase the number of international students on campus; about average in comparison to numbers at other campuses (approximately 3% of the student population)

e. Described the various educational models on campus associated with international students

f. International training programs are existent on campus 

g. International students are funded through tuition; new policy includes a lifting of the ceiling for tuition.

h. Discussed Studio Abroad software program, which is a database of international programs available to faculty and students.   Predicts that by the end of the Fall 2011 semester, the program will be in operation.

i. Discussed orientation system for international students; has proposed a credit-unit course for orienting international students in the future

ii. Summer 2011 update

1. Operated more smoothly than summer 2010.
2. Did not increase the student fee as did other sister campuses.

3. Pell Grants  were not available for students; self-support funds were used to cover financial aid

4. Enrollment was approximately 14K students, slightly down from previous years (approximately 6%); however, also had a decreased course offering, which would explain, to some extent, the lower numbers

5. Maintained the same faculty salary schedule 

6. Predicts similar student enrollment for Summer 2012

6. Unfinished business from Spring 2010

a. URC member to the ASI Board of Control
i. Jonathan O’Brien was elected to the ASI Board of Control
7. New Business

a. Proposed Minor in Finance – First Reading; Dean Solt, Associate Dean Benli,  and Chair Le; Time Certain 2pm
i. Motion (and second) to approve the minor in Finance

1. The program supports the CSULB mission and will not impede the successful operation and growth of existing academic programs in the University.   No additional costs anticipated.  
2. Minor is intended for non-business majors; economics and math majors will most likely be those most interested, although it is designed for all students not majoring in business.

3. Questions regarding the curriculum were answered.
b. Proposed Master of Science in Geographic Information Sciences – First Reading; Dean Riposa, Associate Dean Wiley, Paul Laris and Suzanne Wechsler; Time Certain 2:15pm
i. Motion (and second) to approve the Master of Science in Geographic Information Sciences

1. This program responds to national, regional, and local needs for a well-trained geospatial workforce.

2. It is a partnership between the Department of Geography, the College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics and the College of Continuing and Professional Education.

3. Designed for science students with little to no business background.

4. The budget is self-support through CCPE.  It is a one-year 30 unit program, including summer session.  It will use a cohort model.

5. There were concerns expressed about the development and consequent teaching of business courses by non-business faculty who do not have a terminal degree or expertise in the subject matter. 

c. Examine the change in MPP positions and salaries in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions and salaries in the last three years – Discussion and possible resolution. 

i. Pat Kearney expressed her concern about the issue, and stated that this issue has been taken on at higher levels systemwide.

ii. More discussion will take place at the next meeting regarding whether the URC should draft a resolution expressing its concerns.

8. Open discussion:  Topics and Issues for the URC in 2011-12
i. The Chair asked if URC members want to work on any specific concerns

1. Financial literacy for URC members was recommended

2. Subcommittees on specific areas, particularly Academic Affairs

3. Rationale for determining whether degree programs are run through CCPE OR State-funded and the implications of these decisions, e.g., faculty salaries.
9.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:05pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie

